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maintenance. These expenses do not include major (capital) costs, such as buying a new 
appliance (and we have to buy one new appliance nearly every year) or doing big 
repairs/renovations (two years ago we spent $9,036.00 to renovate a rotting bathroom). These 
capital expenses are deferred and we will only realize a benefit from these expenses when we sell 
the duplex and use them to reduce our capital gain. So for now all they do is reduce our net after 
tax income which means that your License fee is much more than 1 % of our actual revenue. 

Maybe $27,800.00 less $260.00 still sounds like a good investment and we should keep 
the duplex. Well, if we sell the duplex, after we have paid realty fees and capital gains tax, we will 
net a minimum of $1,450,000.00. Right now there are several credit unions that would pay us at 
least 2.1 % on this which is $30,450.00/year. This is $3,000.00 more than our rental income and 
comes with the added bonus of never getting a phone call like: "Ian, the roofs leaking." or "Helen, 
the fridge won't stay cold." 

So why wouldn't we sell? Why don't we sell? Because we are responsible citizens and 
landlords who recognize that our tenants are good people who need a home and we don't want to 
disrupt their lives. 

Does The Mayor and Council of Burnaby also regard them as good people who need a 
home? Would you prefer to not disrupt their lives? 

In the most recent edition of CityConnect, it says the Mayor's Task Force on Community 
Housing talked to, among others, "housing providers". If this means landlords then I assume you 
heard that there are many things that discourage people from being landlords. The House Rental 
Business License is just one more impediment. 

And if landlords are discouraged who is negatively affected? Tenants! 

The income being generated from this tax will be used for what purpose? Will it benefit 
the average City Taxpayer? Probably not. 

We urge you to eliminate the House Rental Business License. It is doubtful that this fee 
will benefit City Taxpayers. It is almost certain that this fee will have negative consequences for 
landlords and tenants and for the rental market in Burnaby. 

Quoting from CityConnect's article about the Task Force: "Residents have made it clear 
that they want Burnaby to be a city where everyone has a place to live." Does this include the 
tenants of "Mom and Pop" landlords like us? 

Thank you for your time in considering this matter, yours truly, 




